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Therefore, as God's chosen people, holy and dearly loved, clothe yourselves with compassion, 

kindness, humility, gentleness and patience. 
Colossians 3:12 
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PARENT FORUM 2021-22 

 
Many thanks to all parents who have volunteered to be a Parent Rep this year. 
Each class rep can be seen below. The next meeting for Parent Reps is on Tuesday 
16th November @ 1.30pm. At the meeting there will be an opportunity for reps 
to contribute to and gain a better understanding of the work of the school. If you 
would like your class rep to bring something to the attention of the school’s 
leadership team, please speak to them prior to the meeting.  
 

EYP Alex Bunton 3C Vacant 

EYR Stephanie Davies 3E Agness Mbuzi 

1A Elizabeth Hogan 4B Kirsty Hesketh 

1H Andrew Crabb 4P Charlotte Anten 

2H Hayley Foy 5D Lisa Quiggin 

2T Sola Johnson 5H Lisa Mogan 

  6FM Vacant 

  6O Jill Jessup 
 



 

Y5 & Y6 BIKEABILITY  

 
This half term Y5 & Y6 will be taking part in the 

Bikeability scheme. Please refer to separate letter 
for details about Bikeability including what the 

children need to wear and bring to school on that 
day. The exact day that your child is taking part in 

Bikeability will be confirmed the week before 
their class’ session.  

 

WB 4th October: 6O (6 children per day) 
WB 11th October: 5H (6 children per day) 

WB 18th October (Mon – Thurs): Remaining 5D 
children, (6 children per day) 

 
 

 

 

FAMILY WORSHIP 

 
6O will lead their family worship in the school hall 
on Friday 1st October @ 9.00am. In line with our 
risk assessment no more than 2 family members 

per child is permitted to attend. Please walk 
down the pedestrian walkway at the side of 

school which will lead you to the hall at the back 
of school. 

 
The next Family Worship will be led by 5H on 

Friday 12th November @ 9am in the school hall. 
 

 

TRIM TRAIL 

 

Please could Parents/Carers ensure that children 
do not use the Trim Trail on the school field 

before or after school. Thank you. 

 

SWIMMING LESSONS  

  
Y6 will continue their daily swimming lessons, 
Monday-Thursday next week. It has been brilliant 
to be able to take the children swimming once 
again! 

 

INSTRUMENTAL TUITION AT ST ANN'S C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 
Music greatly enriches the life of a child, both academically and socially, so we are delighted to 

announce that The Schools Music Service & St Helens Music Service will be providing 
instrumental music tuition in school once again this year. The Schools Music Service will be offering 

drum, brass, guitar and keyboard classes in small group half hour sessions during the school day, while 
St Helens Music Service will offer string lessons. 

 
If you would like more information about The Schools Music Service classes you can visit their website 

on www.schoolsmusicservice.co.uk 
 

If your child is interested in string lessons offered by St Helens Music Service, please contact the 
school. 

 
 
 
 

 

http://www.schoolsmusicservice.co.uk/


 

NATIONAL POETRY DAY 

 
It is National Poetry Day on Thursday 7th October and we are very excited in school! As well as 

reading a poems by a range of poets throughout the day, classes will  be using the day as an 
opportunity to recite, perform and share an amazing selection of classic poems with each other. From 

Wordsworth to Milligan, Zephaniah to Shakespeare, it is sure to be an amazing day! 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HARVEST SERVICE & DONATIONS 

 
Year 4 will lead a Harvest Service in St Ann’s Church on Friday 15th October @ 2.15pm. in line with our 
current risk assessment, only Y3 & Y5 will watch this service. Year 4 families are invited to watch the 
service also. At the end of the service, children will go back to school. Usual end of day arrangements 

will apply. 
 

As part of our Harvest Service this year, Year 4 are working with 'Our Warm Welcome', a charity which 
works closely with asylum seekers and refugees living in St Helens. Our Warm Welcome helps to 

integrate asylum seekers and refugees into the community and any donations made will be used to 
support these families. If possible, the charity would kindly welcome donations of rice, pasta, tuna, 

tinned tomatoes, pulses (not baked beans) and washing tablets. 
 

‘Despair is contagious, so is hope. Let’s become infected by hope and spread it to all we meet.’ 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

HEALTH & SAFETY & 

SAFEGUARDING 

 
This week our health & safety and safeguarding 

meetings took place. If any parents/ carers would 
like to bring any related concerns to our 

attention, you can do so through the school 
office.  

 
 

 

MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

 

Thank you for all voluntary donations made to 
Macmillan. We are delighted to have raised 
£360.35 for a charity close to all our hearts. 

 



 

SCHOOL UNIFORM REMINDERS 

 

SCHOOL SHOES REMINDER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WEEKLY REMINDERS 

 

 

TOAST & FOUNDATION STAGE SNACK 
 

Please see email dated 6th July for details of Toast payments and cutoff dates for academic year 
2021-22. Please note that the cutoff date to receive Toast in Autumn 1 was 16th July 2021. 

Please see attached flyer for more information.  
 

Foundation Stage parents were sent details of Snack payments via email. Please contact the School 
Office if you require any further information. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 

 

TERM DATES 

 
 Open on Close on 

Autumn Term 2nd September 2021 21st October 2021 

1st November 2021 22nd December 2021 

Spring Term 10th January 2022 11th February 2022 

21st February 2022 1st April 2022 

Summer 
Term 

19th April 2022 27th May 2022 

6Th June 2022 20th July 2022 

 
 

 

PURCHASING SCHOOL ITEMS 
 

If you wish to purchase a school item this can 

now be done through Arbor. If you make a 

purchase please email the School Office at 

stannsce@three-saints.org.uk so that 

arrangements can be made to issue the item. 

Current prices are as follows: 

School Bag £9.00 
Junior Tie £3.50 

Elasticated Tie £3.00 
Replacement Planner £4.00 

 

mailto:stannsce@three-saints.org.uk


Courtesy 
 

Care 
 

Concentration  

St. Ann’s Church of England Primary School 
View Road, Rainhill, Merseyside, L35 0LQ 

Tele: 0151 426 5869 
Website: http://www.rainhillstanns.co.uk  

Email: stannsce@three-saints.org.uk 
Twitter: @RainhillStAnns   

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Rynn 

 

‘But those who trust in the Lord, they will find new strength.  

They will soar high on wings like eagles’ Isaiah 40:31  
 

Parents’ Suggestion/Comment Slip 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DATES FOR DIARY AUTUMN 2021 

DAY DATE EVENT  
Friday 24th September 2021 Macmillan Coffee Morning  

KS2 Circus Skills Day 

Mon-Fri 27th-30th September 2021 Y6 Swimming 

Friday 1st October 2021 6O Family Worship 9.00-9.30am 

Mon-Fri 4th – 8th October 2021 Y6 Bikeability 

Friday 8th October 2021 Poetry Recital Coffee Morning (linked to 
National Poetry Day) (Time TBC) 

Mon-Fri 11th-15th October 2021 Y5 Bikeability 

Friday 15th October 2021 Y4 Lead Harvest Service 2.15-3.00pm  
(St Ann’s Church) 

Mon-Thurs 18th-21st October 2021 Y5 Bikeability 

Thursday 21st October 2021 Dedication of the School Year Service 2.00-
3.00pm – Presentation of Bibles to EYs pupils 

& all other news starters since November 2020 

Thursday 21st October 2021 School Closes 

Monday 1st November 2021 School Opens 

Mon-Fri 1st-5th November 2021 Outdoor learning session for each year group 
to take place this week (day TBC). Children will 

require wellies or similar 

http://www.rainhillstanns.co.uk/
mailto:stannsce@three-saints.org.uk


Friday 12th November 2021 5H Family Worship 9.00-9.30am 

Tuesday 16th November 2021 Parent Forum for Class Reps 1.30-2.30pm 

Thursday  18th November 2021 5D Family Worship 9.00-9.30am 
Individual and Family group photos 

Thursday 18th November 2021 Individual Photograph Day 

Mon-Fri  22nd-26th November 2021 Autumn Assessment Week  
(inc. Y2 Phonics Screening Check) 

Friday  26th November 2021 4B Family Worship 9.00-9.30am 

Friday  3rd December 2021 Y3 Christmas Workshop 

Thursday  2nd December 2021 4P Family Worship 9.00-9.30am 

Monday  6th December 2021 3E, 3C, 4B & 4P Mentoring Conversations 

Tuesday 7th December 2021 EYR,5H, 5D,6O & 6FM Mentoring 
Conversations 

Wednesday 8th December 2021 EYP, 1A, 1H, 2H & 2T Mentoring Conversations 

Friday  10th December 2021 SEN Coffee Morning 1.30-2.30pm 

Thursday 16th December 2021 EYFS Nativity (2 performances in school) 
KS1 Nativity (2 performance at Rainhill High 

School TBC) 

Friday 17th December 2021 Enterprise Fair (details TBC) 
Christmas Jumper Day 

Monday 20th December 2021 EYFS, Y1 & Y2 Christmas Parties 

Tuesday 21st December 2021 Y3 & Y4 Christmas Parties 

Wednesday  22nd December 2021 Y5 & Y6 Christmas Parties 

Wednesday 22nd December 2021 Y3 Lead Christmas Service 2.15-3.00pm 
(St Ann’s Church) 

Wednesday 22nd December 2021 School Closes 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


